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Welcome back and HAPPY NEW YEAR!  Please remember to send your child with hat, mittens, snow pants, boots and a warm coat.  We go outside for recess unless it is below 10 degrees.  It is also important that your child brings shoes to change into…we don’t want students spending the day in winter boots.  Please give your child opportunities to zip their coat.  Many of them are unable to do this task on their own…it makes getting ready for recess a real chore.

We are working on a unit on animals and their habitats.  Next week our focus will be owls.  It’s a fun study and I’m looking forward to the read alouds and activities that we’ll do. We have already done frogs and amphibians.  

Next week, we will be learning about Martin Luther King, Jr., Rosa Parks, and Ruby Bridges. 

This month we will also read, and do literacy and math activities related to, the book, The Snowy Day.  This was the first children’s book published with a black main character.

In Math, we are on Unit 4.  The students are learning to add and subtract!  These Kinders are amazing mathematicians!

In Literacy, we are now writing books.  Everyone started with an I See book, “I see a _________ now are moving onto an “I like…” book. They also write in their journal everyday about a topic of their choice.  They continue to progress in learning more sight words and reading books with more words on a page.  

We will have two different assessments happening this month.  The NWEA will be done by every grade level and is done on ipads.  At this level, the assessment is read to them.  We will be doing this on Feb 5 and 6. One day will be Math and the other day will be Reading.

They will also be assessed using a tool called the F&P, which is a reading assessment and gives us a level. Our goal is for them to be at a level D by the end of Kindergarten.
We are excited to celebrate the 100th Day of school!  Our whole day will be devoted to 100 related activities.  Right now, we don’t know when it will fall (depends on snow days.) Today was Day 78.

We are also having the opportunity to have Ms. Terry from Somerset Public Health come in the first Wednesday of each month to teach a nutrition unit. The students have the experience to try a food from the food group each lesson focuses on.  

Please remember to check your child’s take-home folder every evening, remove papers and sign their color chart.  They also receive a snack bag each day. Sometimes this bag contains foods that need to be refrigerated if not eaten right away (for example, yogurt.) On Fridays, Kindergarteners are receiving a bag of food and a book as part of the Healthy Kid Pack program.

Upcoming events:

1/10 PTF Meeting 3:00
1/20 Martin Luther King Jr Day-No school.
1/29 Early Release Day-Students dismissed at 11:45.
2/5 and 2/6 NWEA testing in Kindergarten.
2/14 Valentine’s Day-Class Party
2/17-2/21 Vacation










The greatest gift is a portion of yourself.-Ralph Waldo Emerson
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